
Council report for Beacon Hill and  Hindhead working party – members Cllrs Davidson, 
Arrick, Carter and Waters with contributions from Cllr Spence and Harmer. 

1. Hindhead and Beacon Hill street condition survey spreadsheet has been completed but 
will be added to as necessary. Over 70 actions have been added to include park 
benches, road surfaces, verges, pavements and street signs. These have been referred 
to ‘Fix my street’ for action and the spreadsheet will be updated when work is 
completed. 

2. Cllrs have compiled a google form and leaflet to find out residents’ views on a possible 
20mph zone in the centre of Beacon Hill to cover Beacon Hill Road part of Tilford Road 
and Clovelly Road. There are serious concerns by Beacon Hill school at the junction with 
Hill Road. 

3. Beacon Hill car park causes concern as cars are left there long term. 2 cars have been 
identified as being dumped for more than 3 months with no MOT so action to be taken. 
Other cars left long term are being monitored. There are ongoing discussions with 
Waverley about introducing a time limit on length of stay. 

4. Hindhead scout hut. Cllrs have been looking at options to support plans for 
refurbishment/replacement 

5. Beacon Hill Christmas lights. The council supports the Beacon Hill Light Brigade in their 
enterprise of a separate light display. All are welcome to the light switch on, on 24th 
November at 4pm. There is a road closure and Christmas market from 2pm. 

6. Beacon Hill fireworks were held at  Woolmer Hill school this year. Discussions are 
ongoing to get the display back in Beacon Hill although the Woolmer Hill school event 
was well attended and a great success.  

7. Hindhead councillors would like to extend an invitation to all councillors to pay a visit to 
Hindhead either in the form of a full council meeting being held in the village or a ‘Meet 
the Mayor’ event there.  

8. Cllrs have spearheaded an initiative to revive the Beacon Hill focus group in the form of 
the Beacon Hill community group to hear about the concerns of local residents. The first 
meeting will be held on January 20th. 

Jean Arrick 


